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Australia 
Australia health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 30 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 1.29 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

5.1 % 

Expenditure per capita 5638 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

9.1 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

66.7 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

8 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

397,143 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

6,369,427 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Austria Austria health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 5 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.59 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

5.2 % 

Expenditure per capita 5386 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

10.4 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

29.1 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

66,191 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

1,061,571 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Belgium Belgium health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 9 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.83 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

5.5 % 

Expenditure per capita 4909 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

10.3 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

22.5 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

2 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

119,143 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

1,910,828 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Brazil Brazil health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 44 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.21 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 4.4 % 

Expenditure per capita 1301 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 10.8 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 70.6 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

11 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

582,477 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

9,341,826 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Bulgaria Bulgaria health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 2.7 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.37 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

6 % 

Expenditure per capita 666 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

8.5 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

75.8 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

35,743 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

573,248 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Canada Canada health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 36 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 1.01 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

5.2 % 

Expenditure per capita 5038 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

10 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

68 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

9 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

476,572 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

7,643,312 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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China China health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 342 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.25 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

3.1 % 

Expenditure per capita 362 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

4.8 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

90.5 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

87 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

4,527,433 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

72,611,465 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Croatia Croatia health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 0.8 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.19 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

3.2 % 

Expenditure per capita 958 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

7.1 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

46.6 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

10,590 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

169,851 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Cyprus Cyprus health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 0.34 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.3 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

2.9 % 

Expenditure per capita 1848 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

6.8 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

48.6 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

4,501 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

72,187 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Czech Republic Czech Republic health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 3.7 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.35 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

3.6 % 

Expenditure per capita 1513 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

7.7 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

54.7 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

48,981 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

785,563 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Denmark Denmark health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 4 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.78 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

6.3 % 

Expenditure per capita 6381 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

10.2 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

39.1 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

52,952 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

849,257 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 

Return to Table of Contents



Appendix C - National Snapshots 

13 

Estonia Estonia health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 0.86 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.66 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.7 % 

Expenditure per capita 1237 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

6.2 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

73.1 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

11,385 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

182,590 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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European Union European Union health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 249 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.49 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.7 % 

Expenditure per capita 3668 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

10 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

n/a % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

63 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

3,283,051 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

52,653,928 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 

Return to Table of Contents



Appendix C - National Snapshots 

15 

Finland Finland health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 3.5 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.64 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

5 % 

Expenditure per capita 4733 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

9.5 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

48.4 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

46,333 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

743,100 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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France France health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 29 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.44 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.6 % 

Expenditure per capita 5010 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

11.6 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

48.8 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

7 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

383,905 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

6,157,113 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Germany Germany health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 57 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.71 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

5.2 % 

Expenditure per capita 5278 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

11 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

61.8 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

14 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

754,572 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

12,101,911 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Greece Greece health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 4 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.38 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

3.7 % 

Expenditure per capita 1725 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

7.9 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

65.7 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

52,952 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

849,257 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Hungary Hungary health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 2.5 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.26 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.3 % 

Expenditure per capita 1006 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

7.1 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

45.1 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

33,095 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

530,786 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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India India health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 39 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.03 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

1.5 % 

Expenditure per capita 57 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

3.6 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

80.1 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

10 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

516,286 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

8,280,255 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Indonesia Indonesia health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 14 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.05 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

1.9 % 

Expenditure per capita 109 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

3.1 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

71.6 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

4 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

185,334 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

2,972,399 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Ireland Ireland health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 2.8 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.61 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.4 % 

Expenditure per capita 5391 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

9.7 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

39.3 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

37,067 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

594,480 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Italy Italy health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 21 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.35 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4 % 

Expenditure per capita 3190 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

9 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

50.8 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

5 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

278,000 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

4,458,599 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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 Japan Japan health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 103 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.81 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

6.4 % 

Expenditure per capita 4099 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

10.8 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

67.3 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

26 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

1,363,525 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

21,868,365 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Latvia Latvia health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 0.5 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.25 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

3.2 % 

Expenditure per capita 856 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

5.5 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

39.3 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

6,619 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

106,157 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Lithuania Lithuania health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 0.5 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.17 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

2 % 

Expenditure per capita 1021 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

6.2 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

48 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

6,619 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

106,157 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Luxembourg Luxembourg health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 0.47 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.84 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

3.7 % 

Expenditure per capita 7757 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

6.4 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

19.2 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

6,222 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

99,788 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Malta Malta health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 0.2 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.45 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.8 % 

Expenditure per capita 2464 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

9.4 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

60.3 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

2,648 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

42,463 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Mexico Mexico health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 22 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.18 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

3.4 % 

Expenditure per capita 586 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

5.5 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

83.6 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

6 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

291,238 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

4,670,913 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Netherlands Netherlands health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 13 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.79 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

5.9 % 

Expenditure per capita 5676 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

10.9 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

33.3 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

3 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

172,095 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

2,760,085 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Norway Norway health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 3.1 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.64 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

5 % 

Expenditure per capita 4733 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

9.5 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

48.4 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

41,038 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

658,174 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Poland Poland health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 13 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.34 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

3.7 % 

Expenditure per capita 896 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

6.2 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

75.9 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

3 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

172,095 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

2,760,085 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Portugal Portugal health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 3.6 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.35 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.8 % 

Expenditure per capita 1987 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

9 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

54.1 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

47,657 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

764,331 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Romania Romania health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 3.1 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.15 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

2.7 % 

Expenditure per capita 503 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

5 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

63.7 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

41,038 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

658,174 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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 Russian Federation Russian Federation health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 76 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.53 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4 % 

Expenditure per capita 742 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

5.2 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

92.9 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

19 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

1,006,096 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

16,135,881 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Slovak Republic Slovak Republic health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 1.2 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.22 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

2.8 % 

Expenditure per capita 1288 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

6.9 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

50.9 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

15,886 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

254,777 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Slovenia Slovenia health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 0.93 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.45 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.6 % 

Expenditure per capita 2060 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

8.5 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

47 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

less than 1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

12,311 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

197,452 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 

Return to Table of Contents



Appendix C - National Snapshots 

38 

South Korea South Korea health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 37 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.73 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

5.3 % 

Expenditure per capita 1910 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

6.8 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

63.4 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

9 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

489,810 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

7,855,626 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Spain Spain health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 17 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.36 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.5 % 

Expenditure per capita 2671 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

9 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

54.2 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

4 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

225,048 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

3,609,342 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Sweden Sweden health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 4 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.46 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.4 % 

Expenditure per capita 6628 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

11.1 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

35.7 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

1 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

52,952 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

849,257 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Switzerland Switzerland health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 8 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 1.02 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

6.7 % 

Expenditure per capita 10015 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

11.5 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

21.2 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

2 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

105,905 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

1,698,514 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 

Return to Table of Contents



Appendix C - National Snapshots 

42 

Taiwan Taiwan health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 12 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.52 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

4.6 % 

Expenditure per capita 1407 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

6.2 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

67.7 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

3 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

158,857 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

2,547,771 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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Turkey Turkey health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 15 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.19 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

3.2 % 

Expenditure per capita 527 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

4.3 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

63.5 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

4 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

198,572 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

3,184,713 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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United Kingdom United Kingdom health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 42 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 0.66 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 

5.4 % 

Expenditure per capita 4568 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of 
GDP 

9.7 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 

44.7 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 

11 coal-fired power plants 
in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

556,001 tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven 
for one year1 

8,917,197 passenger vehicles 
driven for one year 
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 United States United States health care Value Unit 

Climate footprint 547 MtCO2e 

Emissions per capita 1.72 tCO2e/capita 

Emissions as % of national 
footprint 7.6 % 

Expenditure per capita 9053 USD 

Expenditure as percentage of GDP 16.5 % 

% of footprint generated 
domestically 78.2 % 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to coal power plant emissions1 
140 coal-fired power 

plants in one year 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to tanker trucks' worth of 
gasoline1 

7,228,007 tanker trucks' 
worth of gasoline 

Health sector footprint 
equivalence 

to passenger vehicles driven for 
one year1 

115,923,567 
passenger 
vehicles driven for 
one year 
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